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In preparing this policy study, which considers the various ways by which the 
United Nations could be strengthened, why this is so important to our embattled 
planet, and what the Canadian Government should do to further the process, I am 
fo rtunate to have had the advice and cooperation of a number of well-qualified 
individuals. Sir Brian Urquha rt , Erskine Childers and Maurice Strong, all of whom 
know the system well from long years of service in the UN's senior echelons and who 
are vigorously promoting its reform, were generous with their time in discussing issues 
on a number of occasions, as were our former Ambassador to the UN, William Barton, 
Geoffrey Pearson, past Executive Director of the Canadian Institute for International 
Peace and Security, and Professor Maxwell Cohen. 

During my stay in New York, the staff of our Permanent Mission to the UN 
efficiently arranged appointments and allotted time from their own demanding 
schedules to answer questions and put me in the picture on current developments. 
My greatest thanks, however, must go to all the members of the International 
Organizations Bureau at External Affairs and International Trade, with whom I have 
engaged in an ongoing dialogue over the past year. A busy team often working under 
considerable pressure, their patience and helpfulness in the face of my continuing 
requests for telegrams, background information and views on emerging problems has 
been impressive. Officials from other branches of EAITC, and Government 
Departments and Agencies involved in some aspect of the UN's work have also 
offered useful advice. 

Conferences organized over the past months by the Centre for Global Security, 
the CIIA, the Group of 77 and the UN Association, all made a special contribution to 
the very lively debate on UN reform by putting forward the ideas of concerned private 
citizens to whom the future of the UN is a matter of considerable importance. 

Finally, although the study attempts to bring together some of the best reform 
ideas now in 'play from a variety of sources, their choice and arrangement remain the 
author's responsibility. 
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